At a  Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 6th September  2010 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)               

               Mr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman)
               Mr. R. Bass
               Ms. M.Davies
               Mr. A. Forrest         
               Mr. A. Parry
   Mrs. J Plante    

   Mr. M Wedd

   Mrs V Swinburn

   Cllr. A Davies     
               Cllr. D. Hull

   Mr. M Davis - Clerk
Apologies: Mr. N Fox and Cllr. A. Tarbuck.  
Declaration of Interests: Mr Forrest, Allotments and Mr Simmonds, Wembley Cottage
Development and Cllr Hull, Regional Spatial Strategy.
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on the 5th July 2010, having been circulated were approved and signed by the Chairman.

Affordable Housing at Wembley Cottage: Gwenda Cope from Festival Housing explained that Festival was in discussion with the developers Kendrick Homes and hoped to sign a contract shortly. It will then be possible consider applications. Expressions of interest in the homes can be made now and Mrs Cope recommended that applicants should:- (1) Apply to MHDC for housing to ensure they are on the housing waiting list.(2) Express an interest to Festival in one of the homes (3) Save as much deposit as possible and establish how much they would be able to borrow. 
It is anticipated that the homes will be completed in April 2011 and would be sold on the basis of 50% equity / rent. The homes would be allocated on the basis of housing need and would require a local connection. The clerk to write to Mrs Cope thanking her for her attendance and asking to be kept informed of progress.
County Councillor’s Report: Cllr Davies advised that David Hunter would be taking  over the role of Liaison Engineer from John Wallace. He had reported the council’s view about the extension of the speed limit on Crown East Lane to Rushwick Parish Council, who had requested an extension of the 30mph limit. Accident studies would report back following the request. Chantry High School had achieved particularly good exam results. Grants of up to £5,000 are available to facilitate activities by older people, applications by 25th October.

District Councillor’s Report: Cllr Hull advised that staff reductions were being sought at MHDC to address the funding situation. He presented a document about Lower Broadheath from Kerry Dooner, MHDC who sought feedback. The clerk to seek further copies for distribution. Cllr Hull also reported that Members of M.H.D.C would be holding a Committee meeting shortly to consider development proposals for the district in view of the Coalitions decision to scrap the Regional Spatial Strategy. In view of Cllr Hulls interest the Chairman asked Mr. Simmonds to ask Cllr. Tarbuck to attend this meeting in order that the parishes interests may be protected. 
Matters arising:
Vicarage Green:  It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Simmonds and resolved to accept the quotation of £450 from Smart Cut for the supply and erection of 2.7m long, 1.5m high vertical bar fence in the gap in the Vicarage Green hedge. The clerk to confirm the acceptance of the quotation.
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: No report 
Highways: The chairman read a report from Mark Morris about the current position. Completion of the work at the food factory awaits a road space booking and agreement with the farmer for access following harvest. 
With regard to Bell Lane the clerk was asked to write to highways reminding them of their commitment to repair and upgrade the drainage system on the Common in Bell Lane.
There was concern about overhanging hedges at the Old Police House and Acorn Cottage. The clerk to ask the lengthsman to contact the owners. The clerk also to write to Mr Fitzhugh about his hedges.
Allotments:  The proposed letter to the allotment holders advising that rents would be collected on 1st December in future was approved with a slight clarification. The letter would also advise that in order to reduce the number of bursts the water supply would be turned off from 1st November until 1st April. The clerk to write to Mr Leighton advising him of the proposal.
Anti Social Behaviour:  The clerk to write to the landlord of the Bell asking him to limit noise as far as practicable at future major events
Village Hall:   It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Simmonds and resolved that a quotation for urgent repairs to the rendering  (£388 + VAT) and to damaged roof tiles (£335 + VAT) be accepted. Mr Wedd to place an order with DJ Griffiths.
It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Parry and resolved to replace a faulty radiator at a cost of £230. These monies to be taken from the Parish Councils budget for work to the hall. There was discussion about possible sources of funding for the replacement of the village hall roof. 
The chairman thanked Mr Wedd for the work he had already done, and continued to do,  associated with the village hall.
Regional Spatial Strategy: As agreed at the previous meeting Mr. Simmonds and Mr. Wedd had written to MHDC councillors concerning the RSS and Localism Bill., and also submitted evidence to Communities and Local Government investigation into the effects of the abolition of the RSS.
Positive Activities: The chairman read a report from Mr. Roberts which outlined the success of the positive activities project. The clerk to write thanking Mr Roberts and agreeing to offer the council’s support should he continue to run table tennis sessions.
Casual Vacancy: The chairman read the resignation letter from Ms. Gray. It was agreed that the casual vacancy should be advertised.
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation:   No issues.
Correspondence:    
1. Big Lottery – Awards for All – grant closed 

2.   MHDC – Consultation on Review of Licensing Policy. The clerk to write about consultation over licenses and ask why change of use from house to night club at Temple Laugherne House has not required planning permission.
3.   CALC – Capping the precept

4.   WCC – Malvern (North) Liaison Engineer

5.   No Need for Nuclear 

6.  Lower Broadheath Memorial Hall – Open Meeting 9/9/2010

7.  PCC – Proposed facilities as Christ Church. It was proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mr Bass and resolved that the clerk should write supporting the PCC’s proposals and separately advising that a joint agreement for the drainage works would be required.

Planning applications for consideration:
	Applications
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	10/00807/HOU
	Fairways
	
	Proposed loft conversion
	N/A

	
	
	Crown East Lane
	
	
	
	
	

	10/00841/HOU
	Elm Barn
	
	Raised timber decking to rear.
	No comment

	
	
	Lovington Lane
	
	
	
	
	

	10/01001/CLE
	Upper Elms Farm
	Application for certificate of 
	No comment

	
	
	Ankerdine Road
	lawfullness for existing use for 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	mixed use of agricultual, sawmill and 
	

	
	
	
	
	firewood storage and sale.
	
	

	Decisions
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	10/00614/HOU
	Wembly Cottage
	Erection of two storey side and 
	Approved

	
	
	Broadheath Common
	rear extensions and detached garage to rear

	
	
	
	
	and repositioning of vehicular access.
	

	09/01174/HOU
	8 Hallow Lane
	Single storey front and side
	Approved

	
	
	
	
	extension (Retrospective)
	
	

	10/00807/HOU
	Fairways
	
	Proposed loft conversion
	Application not

	
	
	Crown East Lane
	
	required - permitted development


Finance: 

a)Accounts for payment
It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded by Mr. Simmonds and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Smart Cut Ltd – Maintain Vicarage Green, July                                         £63.64



       Grass cutting, July



            £158.62

   – Maintain Vicarage Green, August                                    £63.64



       Grass cutting, August



            £88.12

Total               £374.02
2.  Mr RA Gould – Cut grass allotments, July & August (2 @ £65=£130)    £130.00

3. Mr M Davis –RSS letter to
MHDC councillors, 23/7/2010            
 £18.30
4. Clement Keys – Statutory Audit of Accounts, 19/7/2010      
             £334.88   
5. Parish Lengthsman 

a) Charges Recoverable From Worcestershire County Council

Mr S Skeys   -   Work during July, 2010 

                                      £168.00

Mr M Davis  -   Scheme Management July, 2010
                           £17.10
   

b) Charges due from Lower Broadheath Parish Council

Mr S Skeys  -  Rubbish Bins, etc July, 2010               

 
  £78.75
6. Broadheath Memorial Hall – Hire of hall 5/4/2010-175/2010
  
   £96.00

7. Ms. Karen Gray – Allotment Gate Key



               £22.60 

8. W.D.B.F. – Rent for Vicarage Green, 29/9/2010 to 24/3/2011

   £225.00

9. Mr. M Beard – Print newsletter£50, Paper £24.84


   £74.84

10. Mrs J Wilson – WI printing newsletter




  £100.00

11.Mr J Tolnai – Repair burst pipe, allotments 


           
 £78.99

12.March and Edwards – Registration of allotments(Paid 20th July 2010)    £199.75
b) The external audit of the accounts had been completed and approved by Clement Keys. It was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded Mrs Swinburn and resolved to adopt the audited accounts for 2009/2010.
AOB: It was agreed that Mr Bass would forward the preferred version of the Parish Council letter head to the clerk and that a copy of the building regulations would be purchased at a cost of £9.75 plus printing.
Date of Next meeting:  4th October 2010 at 7.30pm.     

